
SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT POLICY ADVISORY GROUP

Meeting - 22 November 2016

Present: Mr Naylor (Chairman)
Mrs Gibbs, Mrs Lowen-Cooper and Mr Sandy

Apologies for absence: Mr Samson

50. MINUTES 

The Part I minutes of the PAG held on 8 September 2016 were received and confirmed.

51. REPORT FROM MEMBERS 

None received.

52. CURRENT ISSUES 

None.

53. PORTFOLIO BUDGETS 2017/18 

The PAG considered a report seeking Members’ comments and approval for the draft Revenue Budget 
and the Fees and Charges schedule for 2017/18 for the Sustainable Development Portfolio, prior to 
collation of all portfolio budgets for consideration by the Cabinet.

The report outlines the context of the overall financial position facing the Council for the coming year, 
and confirmed that as a result of the Government’s deficit reduction strategy, Local Authority funding 
is subject to continuing significant reductions, particularly from 2018/19 onwards, alongside 
constraints on the level of Council Tax increases, with SBDC’s position set out in detail in the recently 
updated Medium Term Financial Strategy. 

In considering the report, the PAG particularly noted:

 That it would be prudent at this stage not to include any funding for new recurring 
expenditure, or to expand services;

 That the authority needs to identify measures to compensate for the reductions in 
Government funding, which would include joint working with CDC;

 The increase to the Sustainable Development budget reflects the Council’s priorities, and 
includes £54k for additional expenditure on the Local Plan, to be funded from an already 
earmarked reserve.

During discussion, it was clarified that the Budget included provision for 3 Neighbourhood plans, 
based on enquiries made by various parishes. In terms of risk, it was seen that best estimates had been 
made regarding the potential costs of defending planning appeals against refusal of planning 
permission, and appeals against Enforcement Notices, but that these fluctuated on a year-on-year 
basis.

Having considered the advice of the PAG, the Portfolio Holder RECOMMENDED the onward 
submission to Cabinet of:

 The 2017/18 Revenue Budget
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 The 2017/18 Fees and Charges

54. HEATHROW EXPANSION UPDATE 

The PAG received a report updating Members on the Government’s decision of Heathrow Expansion, 
Heathrow Strategic Planning Group, and discussions with Heathrow Airport Ltd with regard to a 
Memorandum of Understanding between the parties. 

Members were informed that the Government had accepted the Airport Commission’s findings – 
summarised in Appendix 1 – and had made the recommendation that Heathrow Airport be expanded 
to create a third runway. Since this decision on 25 October 2016, a statement of principles has been 
agreed by Heathrow Airport Ltd and the Secretary of State for Transport. Early in 2017 a draft National 
Policy Statement will be published, and subject to a 16-week consultation period – detailing the 
framework under which expansion can take place. 

Meetings had been held with Heathrow Airport Ltd in order to gain a Memorandum of Understanding, 
which would require multi-agency co-operation in order to address all pertinent issues surrounding 
the Heathrow Expansion.

The Interim Director of Services informed the PAG of the summit held on 10 November 2016, of the 
Heathrow Strategic Planning Group, hosted by the LB Hounslow. This allowed those interested parties 
to be brought up to date regarding the activities of the sub-groups over the year, with concerns raised 
and taken away. Thought was given to the setting up of a new sub-group specifically for Members and 
elected representatives to examine, amongst other topics, how any mitigation and compensation 
could be spent. The summit also impressed the importance of both bilateral and multilateral working 
amongst the affected parties in order to address each issue raised in an appropriate manner. This 
would aid understanding of the baseline of each issue, which would be looked at by independent 
bodies. 

The Portfolio Holder for Sustainable Development informed that PAG that the CEX of Heathrow 
appeared to understand the need for mitigation, and Heathrow’s general position appeared to be 
encouraging community forums to identify any issues and hold them to account. He further updated 
the PAG as to the HACC Group that he holds a seat on. Within this group, the PAG were notified of the 
depth of discussion within the Group in regards to – amongst other topics - studies on flight paths and 
timings, and the variations that could be applied to these. During discussion, the PAG were assured 
that any anomalies were discussed within this group, and that consultation will occur with other 
parties. 

The PAG therefore NOTED that:

1) The Government recommendation that additional runway capacity in the South East of 
England is provided at Heathrow with a 3rd Runway is noted;

2) While South Bucks District Council recognises the economic benefits and growth that 
expansion will bring to the area there are concerns about negative impacts on our residents 
including from aircraft (particularly new routings or flight paths) and ground noise, reduction 
in air quality, pollution and construction impacts and that SBDC will be seeking assurances and 
mitigation from Heathrow Airport Ltd regarding these impacts;
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3) The Development Consent Order process will impose significant resource issues on the 
Council which will require appropriate compensation.

And further RECOMMENDED that:

4) Cabinet notes the ongoing negotiations with Heathrow Airport Ltd to agree a Memorandum 
of Understanding to cover future resources and agrees that the Acting Chief Executive in 
consultation with the Leader and Head of Legal and Democratic Services be authorised to 
approve any future settlement.

55. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

None.

56. EXEMPT INFORMATION 

“That under Section 100(A)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 following item of business is not for 
publication to the press or public on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt 
information as defined in Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.”

Paragraph 4 Information relating to any consultation or negotiations, or 
contemplated consultations or negotiations, in connection with 
any labour relations matter raising between the authority or a 
Minister of the Crown employees of, or office holders under, the 
authority.

57. MINUTES (PART II) 

The Part II minutes of the PAG held on 8 September 2016 were received and confirmed.

58. HIGH SPEED 2 UPDATE 

The meeting terminated at 6.50 pm


